
 

 

  

          ‘protecting and improving the quality of life 
                     for all Bayston Hill residents’ 
 
 

Clerk to the Council/RFO: J Hodgkiss 
Chairman: Cllr R Ruscoe 

 

Clerks report November Full Council 2024 
 
D Engler has now left our employ but I am sure he will be working with us soon in a 
different capacity... M Clarke will be joining the team tomorrow (12th November), Peter will 
be leading on his induction for the next couple of weeks.  
 
We will be meeting with Balfours regarding the Glebelands on 20th November, this matter 
will be discussed within the Chairmans report. 
 
The additional FC meeting with Redrow present went well and the format and openness 
has been complimented on. Thank you to Cllr Underwood for his help with the room and 
the technology. 
 
We have our first onsite meeting with RenewEv on Thursday 14th November regarding the 
Pavilion. 
 
The Road Safety Working Group have an online meeting with a demo of some speed 
indicator devices tomorrow (Tuesday) – if you would like to join the call to see the kit, 
please let me know. 
 
Our Act of Remembrance was this morning, it was well attended by approx. 35 people and 
continues to grow every year. 
 
The Xmas tree is arriving on November 20th, I have been and selected one from Leaton 
Estate. 
 
The internal audit is due by the end of November and the first draft of next years budget 
will be available at F&P, this will take up the majority of my time coming up. 
 
Dates for your diary 
 
Meetings 
 
25th Nov – Finance and Personnel 
16th Dec – Planning and Full Council 
 
The office will be closed for Xmas from Dec 24th – 30th  

 


